
Dear families,  

What a wonderful Term 3. So many exciting events and opportunities have taken place. World 

Number Day was a fantastic event to raise money for the NSPCC. Take a look at the pictures inside! 

All pupils have enjoyed taking part in Outdoor Education, and this has made a great contribution to 

the well-being of all involved. Our well-being curriculum continues to be popular every morning, giving 

pupils the time to get physically and emotionally ready for the day ahead by going to the fitness suite, 

or having a game of football, or even doing some yoga and mindfulness in the classroom. The new 

climbing wall and outdoor table tennis are great new additions to the school site which further helps 

us keep mentally and physically well. 

Fantastic learning has been taking place across the school and so many KS4 pupils are completing 

their qualifications ready for post 16 provision. Many Year 11s already have their post 16 placements 

confirmed, and we are slowly supporting them with the transition from Notton. Pupils have also been 

trying hard to wear the correct uniform every day knowing that being part of a school community is so 

very important. 

We have welcomed more new staff this term, all of whom have settled in so well and are loving their 

time at Notton: Paula and Mark, are both residential childcare officers, Steve works in the kitchen, 

and Jess, our new engagement worker supports the education team. Jess features inside this 

newsletter to tell you more about the work she has been doing and what she can provide to support 

the young people at Notton. I would also like to congratulate Paul Kearley, our KS4 Curriculum Lead, 

who has been appointed as Deputy Headteacher from Term 5. 

You may be aware we have changed our pupil rewards system. We no longer have points being 

given each day resulting in individual vouchers and awards at the end of term. Instead, pupils in each 

class work towards achieving 500 stars, and then all pupils can go on a trip together to show how 

hard they have all worked to get their chosen reward. As headteacher, I am sending a postcard home 

from myself each week to celebrate individual’s successes. I am also sending a £5 voucher to these 

pupils to say thank you and well done for their improved efforts. Green tokens are still awarded daily 

for Acts of Kindness, and each week, our assemblies celebrate these, along with the individual pupils 

of the week, one form each class. Our new system is much fairer to all pupils. 

I hope you all have a lovely half term break and I look forward to seeing 

pupils back on Monday 24th February. Our next celebration day is Friday 

April 3rd.  All families and friends are welcome. Further details to follow 

next term. 
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Notton House Academy Welcomes New Staff 

Hello my name is Jess Wilks and I have recently joined Notton House. My role 

here is to support the pupils and help staff with everyday engagement in 

education. I have a wide experience working in alternative education in Wiltshire 

most recently with Kandu Arts as their musical director. I enjoy finding ways to 

engage individuals with their development and learning in ways that make it fun 

and easily accessible to every individual. 

In my experience music has been overlooked as part of our academic curriculum and I believe it is a 

really important and rewarding area of study that can energise relax invigorate and help us express 

ourselves and communicate with each other. To this end I hope that I can provide opportunities for 

any pupil who has a desire to engage and explore music. 

I am classically trained in Piano and oboe and also play guitar (acoustic and electric) bass guitar 

etc…..there are opportunities for me to teach small groups of beginners, one to one lessons, 

intermediary and advanced pupils in PIANO, GUITAR, UKELELE, ELECRIC GUITAR, ELECTRIC 

BASS, VIOLIN ,FLUTE, DRUM KIT and HAND DRUMS.  

With the use of technology we can aim to  write a song, explore music history, learn an instrument, 

join a drumming circle, use computers to create tunes, write and perform an original song etc….or 

just sing some of our favourites through a microphone and get to know what it’s like to record and 

make music. 

Please get in touch if you have any particular interests and bring those old instruments that you once 

played but have forgotten about. 

My teaching also includes general care and maintenance of instruments eg…guitar strings replaced 

etc……….come and see what you might like to do. 

Let’s get playing!  

We would also like to welcome 

       Paula Braddon              Mark Groves               Steve Ward 

           RCCO   RCCO           Kitchen Assistant 

 

 

 



 

 

Attendance      Green Token Winners 
100%   95% 
Ruben G Joe C         JK-H     
Lee G  Dylan C        Josh I-F 
Josh I-F Bennito D        Rio E 
Reagen M Leo D         Leo D 
Haruun M Rio E         Reagen M 
Junior M Kaydon H        Caleb S 
Maty O’L Ross H        Harry W 
Jack S JK-H 
Caleb S Brandon L-E 
Harry W Tyler N 
  Tom P 

 Josh S   
  Drew T-W 
  Cody U   

 
 

Well done to the following pupils for receiving a Headteacher Postcard home this term; 

Drew T-W, Josh I-F, Josh S, JK-H, Connor W 

I have also sent a £5 voucher to 3 of these pupils for significant improvement in 

showing the academy values of Safety, Kindness, and Respect. 

Well done to Josh I-F, JK-H, and Connor W – enjoy spending your voucher! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.relatably.com/q/img/well-done-quotes/Well-Done.jpg
http://hcsablog.com/hcblog/files/2015/12/Winners.png


Primary 1 – Maple Class 

This term, in Maple class, we have been learning about Chinese New Year. Vas drew some 

wonderful dragons and the boys helped to paint them. They also wrote their names in Chinese 

characters on the pictures.  The boys have learned about the Chinese zodiac and the lunisolar 

calendar. 

In Humanities, we have been studying the Gregorian calendar and have created a timeline to which 

we have added significant dates.  This has helped the boys to understand BC, AD, millennia, 

centuries and sequence. 

 

In Maths, the boys are learning about 2D and 3D shapes, nets and angles. In Science, we are 

studying the characteristics of all living things.  Please revise MRS GREN at home!  In English, we 

are learning about poetry and have explored similes and alliteration. 

 

Well done to all the boys for their efforts and engagement.  Have a lovely half term holiday! 

 



Primary 2 - Oak Class 

This term has flown by, we have been learning how to care for our own cold 

water fish. This has been trickier than we expected though as ‘Cleatus the 

Catfish’ managed to escape!! (He was rescued and is safe now.) J.K has been researching how to 

care for our fish and is now the fish expert. 

 

 

 

In Literacy we have been writing for a specific purpose. We have 

learnt about Anne Frank and how to write a diary like she did. We 

have also been learning how to write and follow instructions.  We 

had fun making fruit smoothies and toast with bananas and then 

wrote our own instructions for others to follow. 

 

We have been concentrating on learning how to tell the time in Numeracy this term. Some of the 

older boys have helped us with our learning, being positive mentors and role models. 

 

As a class we are all working hard to earn reward stars towards an end of 

term trip. We are hoping to go to Lego Land. We decided this together and are 

all helping each other to be kind, show respect and be the best we can. 

 

Finally, we thought you might like to see how our chicks are growing….. 

Caroline kindly brought Bob and Chirp Chirp in for a visit. They have grown so much and made loads 

of mess!!! 
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This term in our class we have been going through writing, giving and 

receiving instructions in Literacy. We have demonstrated great skill in 

doing this by playing games in class and using written and practical 

task sheets to show our understanding or the subject. 

 

In Maths, we’ve been studying measuring and perimeter throughout 

the term. The boys have shown their capabilities in using 

mathematical equipment and their lightning quick arithmetic while 

solving perimeter problems. 

 

In Outdoor Education we’ve visited a variety of green 

spaces to explore and play in, including; Heaven’s Gate, 

Lydiard Park and Victoria Park. Our class have gotten 

an enormous sense of wellbeing from being out and 

about. As staff, it is great for us to see the boy’s social 

skills blossom with these outdoor opportunities. 

 

 

 

We’ve been visited by our resident music therapist Matthew 

every Wednesday morning, which has been amazing for the 

whole group. Everybody has shown a natural aptitude for playing 

a musical instrument, special shout outs to Helen on recorder, 

Caleb on Guitar, Drew on camera and glockenspiel and Maty for 

singing in front of the group for the first time. 

 

We’ve also been undertaking a decent amount of cooking in 

Creative Arts and Humanities. All boys have shown that they are 

a dab hand in the kitchen making a variety of dishes including, 

vegetable soup, pizza and even oriental spring rolls in aid of the 

Chinese New year theme for PSHE. 

 



 

It has been a busy start to 2020 so far in Middle school with everyone doing lots of fun things. Inside 

the classroom we have managed to get lots of great work out of all of the boys. We have done some 

amazing humanities with Linda where all of the boys have worked really hard and learnt lots about 

different religions, especially Sikhism. A special mention to Dylan who has worked amazingly and 

been standout in the classroom throughout these lessons.  The boys have also learnt lots about 

poems this term, reading lots and beginning to write our own. 

 

On outdoor learning we have 

been doing some amazing 

things. We visited ‘We the 

Curious’ in Bristol which the boys 

loved. They really enjoyed 

seeing all of the different exhibits 

and loved playing around with 

them.  The stand out things were 

the 3D planetarium though, where we went on a trip around the solar system. 

 

We have also been visiting the local parks in the area where the boys have been able to run around 

and let off some steam. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Esports 2020 

So far this academic year, Notton House pupils in years 9-11 have represented the 

school in Esports against a wide range of schools and colleges from around the 

country. Next term, we are also competing against 13 other Alternative Provision 

schools, including KnowleDGE! 

I am sure the interest levels will increase when this fixture comes around. 

 

 

 

 

College Destinations 

In a small school, we have many great opportunities to 

provide personalised support to all of our boys.  This is very 

true of the excellent support they receive when applying for 

colleges and post 16 courses. 

So far this year, we have already supported students on visits 

to providers in and around Bristol, including Access Creative 

College, Farleigh College, City of Bristol College and South 

Gloucester and Stroud College. 

Applications and interviews will continue throughout term 4 as 

we help our year 11 students secure the best post 16 

opportunities available to them. 

 



Pupil Voice 
It is lovely when pupils ask to see me and suggest ideas. Look at what Josh in lower school has 

suggested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have a climbing wall! 
We have a new low level climbing/ traversing wall to help our young people keep a healthy mind and 

healthy body. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Middle Eastern Art 
Staff, pupils, and families, enjoyed workshops in cooking, drumming, and art as part of our SMSC 

celebration day. 

 

 



Delicious Christmas Meal 
Staff and pupils enjoyed a fabulous Christmas meal. Thank you to Sam, Paula, and Theresa for 

making this happen! 

 

Christmas Wreaths 
Students took part in a Christmas Wreath Making Workshop. Don't they look fabulous?! 

 

 

Wonderful Writing! 
Pupils in middle school have been writing thank you letters. 

 



 
 

Staff and pupils wore an item of clothing with a number on today to raise money for the NSPCC. 

  

 



NOTTON CARE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

 

What are we 
doing to 
improve what 
we offer as 
individualised 
activities for 
boys?  

 “We are 

bored; we 

have nothing 

to do” 

Notton care team, strive to offer various 

activities and broaden horizons of an 

evening. We welcome any feedback from 

parents, carers and most importantly, the 

boys, so please contact the school with 

ideas and we can hopefully make your 

suggestion the next big thing to happen! 

Here at Notton 

house we are 

always looking at 

what we can offer in 

the way of activities 

or things to do to 

keep the boys 

entertained. 

We have an 

excellent new 

Climbing wall.  

We have also 

recently had 

installed a new 

table tennis table 

outside – mainly for 

those summer 

months – but it’s 

already been put to 

good use! 

Remember if you 

have an idea on 

something we may 

be able to introduce 

onto the activity 

plan, be sure to let 

us know!  



 



 



Please can I remind all families of the uniform policy:- 

 
 

Uniform: 
 

School Uniform 
A compulsory Notton House polo shirt (Royal Blue) 

 
A compulsory Notton House sweatshirt (no hood) or grey fleece 

 
Black or Grey Trousers (No tracksuit bottoms allowed except for P.E. lessons) 

Black Shoes (no other colours permitted) 
 

P.E. Kit 
 

Students are permitted to wear their own PE kit but this must not include items with 
large logos. 

 
Trainers (no black soles are permitted for indoor P.E. lessons) 

 
Trousers can be purchased from supermarkets such as ASDA or Tesco. 

School polo shirts, sweatshirts and fleeces are available for purchase directly from 

school. All the garments offer excellent value for money and are made from hard 

wearing, machine washable fabrics, embroidered with our logo. 

Price List 

Item Size Cost 

Polo Shirt  9/10, 11/12 £6.50 

Polo Shirt  S/M/L £8.50 

Sweatshirt 12/13 £7.00 

Sweatshirt S/M/L/XL £8.50 

Fleece Youth L/XL £11.00 

Fleece S/M/L/XL £13.70 
     



ACADEMIC CALENDAR 2019-2020 

 

September 2019  October 2019  November 2019  December 2019 
Mon  2 9 16 23 30  Mon  7 14 21 28   Mon  4 11 18 25   Mon  2 9 16 23 30 
Tue  3 10 17 24   Tue 1 8 15 22 29  Tue  5 12 19 26   Tue  3 10 17 24 31 
Wed  4 11 18 25   Wed 2 9 16 23 30  Wed  6 13 20 27   Wed  4 11 18 25  
Thu  5 12 19 26   Thu 3 10 17 24 31  Thu  7 14 21 28   Thu  5 12 19 26  
Fri  6 13 20 27   Fri 4 11 18 25   Fri 1 8 15 22 29   Fri  6 13 20 27  
Sat  7 14 21 28   Sat 5 12 19 26   Sat 2 9 16 23 30   Sat  7 14 21 28  
Sun 1 8 15 22 29   Sun 6 13 20 27   Sun 3 10 17 24    Sun 1 8 15 22 29  

                             

 

January 2020  February 2020  March 2020  April 2020 
Mon  6 13 20 27   Mon  3 10 17 24   Mon  2 9 16 23 30  Mon  6 13 20 27  
Tue  7 14 21 28   Tue  4 11 18 25   Tue  3 10 17 24 31  Tue  7 14 21 28  
Wed 1 8 15 22 29   Wed  5 12 19 26   Wed  4 11 18 25   Wed 1 8 15 22 29  
Thu 2 9 16 23 30   Thu  6 13 20 27   Thu  5 12 19 26   Thu 2 9 16 23 30  
Fri 3 10 17 24 31   Fri  7 14 21 28   Fri  6 13 20 27   Fri 3 10 17 24   
Sat 4 11 18 25    Sat 1 8 15 22 29   Sat  7 14 21 28   Sat 4 11 18 25   
Sun 5 12 19 26    Sun 2 9 16 23    Sun 1 8 15 22 29   Sun 5 12 19 26   

                               

 

May 2020  June 2020  July 2020  August 2020 
Mon  4 11 18 25   Mon 1 8 15 22 29   Mon  6 13 20 27   Mon  3 10 17 24 31 

Tue  5 12 19 26   Tue 2 9 16 23 30   Tue  7 14 21 28   Tue  4 11 18 25  

Wed  6 13 20 27   Wed 3 10 17 24    Wed 1 8 15 22 29   Wed  5 12 19 26  

Thu  7 14 21 28   Thu 4 11 18 25    Thu 2 9 16 23 30   Thu  6 13 20 27  

Fri 1 8 15 22 29   Fri 5 12 19 26    Fri 3 10 17 24 31   Fri  7 14 21 28  

Sat 2 9 16 23 30   Sat 6 13 20 27    Sat 4 11 18 25    Sat 1 8 15 22 29  

Sun 3 10 17 24 31   Sun 7 14 21 28    Sun 5 12 19 26    Sun 2 9 16 23 30  

                               

 

Notton House Academy, 28 Notton, Lacock, Nr. Chippenham, Wiltshire. SN15 2NF. Tel: 01249 730407 

School Holiday Inset Day Pupil Day Bank Holiday Pupil Inductions/Annual 

Reviews 


